

Treeton Church of England Primary School Wood Lane, Treeton Rotherham S60 5QS



Telephone No: 0114 269 2677 e mail: enquiries@tp.dsat.education Website: www.treetoncofe.co.uk

Executive Headteacher - Mrs S Patton

Head of School - Mrs E Minhas

22/04/25

Summer Term Newsletter

Dear Parents/Carers,

How have we made it to the summer term already? It's amazing to think how quickly time has flown by, and we are soon to be in our final full term. These are the key dates and events for the summer term, but as always we will update you as new items are added to the diary. Watch out for letters and updates on Dojo/the school website.

REMAINING TERM DATES FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2024-25

	School closes for children pm	School reopens am
Summer Half Term	Friday 23 rd May 2025	Monday 2 nd June 2025
Summer Holiday	Monday 21 st July 2025	

^{*}Please note: School will be closed for 2 more INSET days this academic year. They are:

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 Wednesday 23rd July 2025

SPRING TERM EVENTS









We held some exciting events in school last half term. Lots of children had courage to perform in front of their peers and adults. There has been singing, Easter parades, performance poetry, science investigations and prayer walks.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS AND ACTIVITIES

All after school clubs have now begun and will run until half term. A reminder that you can now book after school clubs through your parent app for Arbor. If you can't remember your login details please contact the school office.

UNIFORM

As always, here is a reminder about our spring/summer dress code for school.

- Red Polo shirt
- Navy or black tailored trousers/tailored shorts/skirts
- Red or blue checked summer dress.
- Navy blue sweatshirt (no hoods) or plain knit blue cardigan (pale blue for nursery children only)
- Black sensible shoes (no logo trainers, casual shoes or fashion boots)
- Plain coloured socks
- Plain blue or red simple hair bands or clips (no large/coloured bows)
- Outdoor coat (Non-uniform jumpers or sweatshirts should not be worn instead of a coat or jacket)

Uniform, embroidered with the school logo, can be purchased from Pinder's Schoolwear; shops are situated in Crystal Peaks shopping centre, Mansfield Road Warehouse Aston and near Rotherham Bus Station.

Note: it is <u>not</u> compulsory to have the school badge on clothing, and you may purchase appropriate items from supermarkets or other clothing stores.

SECOND HAND UNIFORM

A reminder that you can also source second hand uniform from a volunteer group. They have a Facebook page and email address so they can be contacted easily. They have a range of good quality items available. If you need school uniform please contact them in either of the following ways:

Facebook Page: Treeton C of E School Uniform

Email address: treetoncofeschooluniform@gmail.com

They are also grateful to receive donations of school uniform items in good wearable condition. Thank you to these volunteers for making this service available.

ATTENDANCE

Excellent attendance and punctuality are essential for students' success at school; establishing positive life habits that enable students to achieve their full potential. Research has found that students with 95% attendance will achieve a grade higher on average than a student with 85% attendance. If a student misses 10% of lessons, then a student can expect to drop a grade.

Through attending regularly, students can:

- Engage in essential learning and other school social events.
- Build friendships and develop social groups.
- Develop life skills necessary for future success.

In the summer term we will share more updates on how we can support with attendance. If your child's attendance does fall to below 90% you will receive a letter explaining school will be monitoring your child's attendance and will outline the importance of regular attendance.

WATER BOTTLES

A reminder that we ask for clear, unbranded water bottles for children to use throughout the day, and a separate drink for lunch boxes. Please ensure your child has a clear water bottle for the summer term.



ROAD SAFETY

In the summer term we are often informed that more pupils are walking to and from school alone. A reminder to discuss road safety with your child, especially if they walk alone. Here is a useful link to a booklet for parents/carers - https://www.rospa.com/media/documents/road-safety/teaching-road-safety-a-guide-for-parents.pdf. There will be some workshops taking place later in the term to share the important road safety messages with your children.



CLASS CELEBRATION ASSEMBLIES

Summer term will hold our final class showcases of the year. This term they are being held on a Monday. You are invited into school on the following dates to share your child's work and achievements in class.

Tuesday 22nd April— Oak class (Mrs Shaw)
Monday 28th April— Ash class (Mrs Hall)
Tuesday 6th May — Elm class (Mr McHale)
Monday 12th May — Hazel class (Mrs Hales)
Monday 19th May — Willow class (Miss Blake)
Monday 2nd June — Birch class (Mr Gambles)
Monday 9th June — Beech class (Mrs Davies)
Monday 16th June — Maple class (Miss Wood)
Monday 23rd June — Poplar class (Mrs Collins)
Monday 30th June — Sycamore class (Miss Brooks)

As usual all our assemblies will be held in the main hall, starting at 2:45pm.

MAY BANK HOLIDAY - Monday 5th May

School will be closed for the May Bank Holiday, and reopen as normal on Tuesday 6th May.

VE Day - Thursday 8th May

The whole school will celebrate 80 years since VE day. All children are invited to join us dressed in red, white and blue. We will be holding a special assembly and history afternoon and celebrating together with a picnic on the field.

YEAR 6 SATs - w/c Monday 12th May

This week our Y6 pupils will be taking part in their Y6 statutory tests. They have worked extremely hard all year in preparation for the tests, and we wish them all lots of luck.

WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK – w/c Monday 19th May

Our Sports council will be leading walk to school week. Each day the sports council will share important updates on how walking to school can benefit us in many different ways.

SPONSORED WALK – Friday 23rd May

We will be holding our annual Sponsored Walk event on the school field today. As usual there will be refreshments on sale as children (and their families) complete laps of the field. EYFS – 9am / KS1 10am / LKS2 – 1pm / UKS2 – 2pm. More details will follow in a separate letter and on Dojo.

HALF TERM – Friday 23rd May

School will close at 3.15pm today for the half term holiday, and reopen as normal on Monday 2nd June.

Y4 TIMES TABLES TEST - w/c Monday 2nd June

Year 4 pupils will be taking part in their online Times Table tests over the next two weeks. Please do encourage your child to practice their times tables in preparation for the test – TT Rockstars is a great way to do this. If your child needs help logging in, do ask their class teacher.

YEAR 1 PHONICS SCREEN - w/c 9th June

Year 1 pupils will be taking part in the Phonics screen over this week. If your child isn't in school this week they are able to take the phonics screen the following week. If you have any questions please do ask your child's teacher. They have lots of information they can share with you.

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS - Thursday 5th June

The photographer will be in school today to take class group photographs. Please ensure that your child is in school today, and in full uniform. You will be able to order photos online – details will follow.

MACMILLAN COFFEE AFTERNOON - Wednesday 25th June

The children from Year 3 will be organising a coffee afternoon today, to raise funds for MacMillan Cancer Care. This will be completed as part of their Enterprise curriculum. Mr Gambles will send details out closer to the time.

KS1 SATs

This year the KS1 SATs are optional and no longer statutory. The children in Y2 will be taking these throughout the month of June to support teachers with their teacher assessments. More information will be shared with our Year 2 parents/carers this term.

POTTED SPORTS DAY - Tuesday 1st July and Wednesday 2nd July

This is our family potted sports day, to which parents, carers and families are invited. There will be sports events on the school field, along with refreshments and fundraising activities.

EYFS (Acorns, Ash and Oak) – 9am on Tuesday 1st July

KS2 (Birch, Beech, Maple, Poplar and Sycamore) – 1pm on Tuesday 1st July

KS1 (Elm, Willow and Hazel) – 9am on Wednesday 2nd July

<u>COMPETITIVE SPORTS DAY – Wednesday 9th July</u>

Today will be our competitive sports day, in which children compete in their colour teams for the Treeton Sports Trophy. More information about teams closer to the time. On this occasion we ask that parents do not attend.

TRANSITION DAYS - Monday 14th, Tuesday 15th and Wednesday 16th July

On these three days the children will be visiting their new class teachers, in preparation for September. They will have the opportunity to learn more about the topics they will be studying, and meet their new classmates, too.

Y6 LEAVERS' SERVICE - Thursday 17th July - 9am

We will be celebrating our Y6's today, as they reach their final few days in school with us. As always this will be an emotional event, as we hear some of the stories of their time at Treeton Primary. Parents are invited to join us for the service, and stay with us afterwards for refreshments.

Y6 LEAVERS SPORTS AND HOT DOGS - Thursday 17th July - 3.15 - 4.30pm

Our Y6 pupils are invited to stay after school to take part in fun sports on the field, followed by hot dogs and snacks. This will be a final chance to say goodbye to the whole staff team, who will join them at this event.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs E Minhas Mrs S Patton

Head of School Executive Headteacher